
 

  B&B NEWSLETTER 

November 2021     VOLUME 55    ISSUE 3 
 

The B&B Printed by Mike Mueller and Mueller Funeral Homes. 
 
 

 
 

MY RANDOM THOUGHTS 
As my pen hits the paper, it is Halloween and our next holiday is Thanksgiving 
and following that is Christmas!!  This means our season is just around the 
corner and with that comes snow!!  Can’t believe we are half-way thru fall at 
this time.  Just another reason to dig out our sleds and wash off the dust while 
you still have your outside water turned on. 
   At this point in October, our volunteer trail workers have started brushing 
trails and have also installed two (2) culverts along our trail system.  We had 
two ditches that would be either be bone dry (once in a blue moon) or have 
water flowing thru them during our season; either way, a culvert in each would 
save the day.  There is more trail work scheduled over the first two (2) 
weekends in November before deer hunting commences.  We’ll definitely need 
extra help to get our trails brushed and marked this fall, so mark your next two 
Saturdays for trail work! 
   I guess at this point I’ll wrap it up until December.  So for now, remember to 
pull out your sleds, wash and wax them up as our season is right around the 
corner! 
 
TRAIL PASSES 
We have had inquiries from our members on why they cannot get trail passes.  
That is on us; please be patient with us as we are working to change our 
membership person and we are working with the AWSC office to get the help 
to swap things around.  I know many of you are looking to get your trail passes 
as early as possible in order to get your sled up to legal status; at this point, we 
should be good to go by next weekend.  That is our goal and we will send out 
an email once all of this is set up and ready for you to go online and purchase 
your $10 trail passes.  Once again, we apologize for the delay in getting this set 
up. 
 
Grafton Christmas Parade 
Hello sledders and supporters of the sport! Christmas is right around the 
corner, so that means it’s time to prep for the Grafton Christmas Parade which 
will be November 27th. Recently the club has put together two separate floats. 
One float consists of a brand-new RAM truck from 5 Corners DCJ&T pulling 
a trailer from CCMS with two brand new snowmobiles on it. We will add the 
snow splashes to the trailer in the staging area to complete the float. The other 
float consists of our quad open trailer loaded up with 8 or 9 vintage sleds 
turned 90 degrees from normal. This one has the Monticello banner, and we 
top it off with Christmas lights and a snow machine. Always a crowd favorite! 
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(Grafton Christmas Parade Contd’) 
We need a few volunteers to pick up / drive / return 
the RAM truck and trailer. We also need people to 
walk along with the floats and hand out candy. Just 
meet us in the staging area and join in the fun. 
If you have any leftover Halloween candy, bring it to 
the November meeting or somehow get it to me. 
If you have vintage sleds you want to show off, or 
want to help, give me a call. 
 
See you soon (on the trails!),  
Bob Vanderloop 
 
CONGRATULATIONS 
Our Board of Directors nominated John Haen this 
past spring for a “Lifetime Membership” for his 
numerous hours volunteering for our Club over the 
years, especially helping Chris stock up at the fair 
(and at Pick ‘N Save) as well as the signs he has 
repaired to help keep our trails marked.  We 
presented this award (plaque) to John at our October 
Club meeting and he was humbled by our 
appreciation and gratitude.  John has now joined the 
ranks of Frank Even, Dick Larson, Mel Trapp, Franz 
Schmidt and the late Ed Marino as a “Lifetime 
Member” of our Club!  Congratulations again John 
and thanks for all your hard work! 
 

 

SCHEDULE 
October 
Ozaukee Cty Mtg.  Mon, 10/11 
Washington Cty Mtg   Wed, 10/27 
Trailwork   Sat, 10/23 (Chili dump following @ 
Circle B) 
Trailwork   Sat, 10/30 
 
November 
Ozaukee Cty Mtg   Mon, 11/8 
Washington Cty Mtg   Wed, 11/17 
Trailwork   Sat, 11/6 
Trailwork   Sat, 11/13 
 
December 
Ozaukee Cty Mtg   Mon, 12/13 
Washington Cty Mtg   Wed, 12/17 
Trailwork   Sat, 12/4 
Trailwork.  Sat, 12/11 
 
FOR SALE 
I have not heard of anything 
 

 


